Dear Friends,

We are pleased to announce the City of Marion’s 6" annual Christma
Food Box Project and the need in our city is still tremendous.

Our citizens and local businesses have been very generous in helpings
sur less fortunate and we are looking forward to that same generOsity 22y

this year. Last year we were able to provide over 150 boxes. 34
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The pre-packaged food boxes cost approximately $40 and are filled
- with items to insure a delicious Christmas meal for a family to enjoy. &
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""Fa \ Donations are requested by December 11" and any amount is welcome, ‘% 3
7 o IR If you would like to contribute to this effort, please make your check "'_'?'
:apayable to the City of Marion (food boxes), P. O. Box 1190, Marion, SC 29 748"
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If you have any questions, please call City Administrator Alan Ammons ,
at 843-423-5961.

~Thank you for your generosity to our local families.

Darmest wishes for a Merry Christmas and a joyous holiday season.
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Mayor Bobby L. Davis




